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Upcoming Events 

 Sep 19, 2010 — Multi-

Chapter Meeting, 
Monarch Hotel 

 Oct 2, 2010 — 

Workshop— Broken 
Tooth Gear Repair, 
Monarch 

 Oct 17, 2010 —

Regular Meeting, 
Beaverton Library 
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Another wow this month as you probably remember from July‟s 
message. I missed the August deadline for the newsletter as I have 

been scrambling to prepare for the Multi-Chapter that Chapter 31 is hosting on 
September 19th at the Monarch Hotel in Clackamas Oregon. 

I finished the flyer for the event that I have emailed to all the Pacific Northwest 
chapters to invite and putting the finishing touches on the Program that will be 
entitled „Early American Clocks, 1800 to 1850‟. Please register early! 
Remember that if you want a mart table, you must buy a lunch and the 
menu looks fabulous thanks to Leo and Kris Freiermuth. 

Please Note- 

 I am looking for many examples to display at the meeting, whether it be wood 
works or „strap or transitional‟ type clock. So, if you are willing to bring a clock 
please e-mail or call me. We will be showing a video and then will have a 
„quiz‟ time afterwards to solidify what we have learned. 

The chapter picnic was held last Saturday, August 7th. We had a wonderful 
time at John Pohlpeter‟s museum. The weather wasn‟t blazing hot either! 
Thirty member/spouses attended the picnic. I want to thank George Matto, Bill 
Butcher and Jeff Gonzalez for bringing beverages and/or chicken & 
hamburgers to BBQ. As they say, many hands make little work! Oh, and the 
wonderful potluck items were delicious!!!! 

For next year‟s picnic we are looking into another venue, so stay tuned. 

Again please check out the Multi-chapter flyer, spread the word, bring (a) 
friend(s) and spouse. How do we grow our chapter???? By telling our friends 
and inviting interested parties to the meetings and other activities. 

See you at the Multi-chapter meeting on September 19th and don‟t forget to 
register, too! 

Mary Gonzalez, President, Ch. 31 

President’s Message 
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Meeting Minutes – 19 July 2010 

The regular meeting of NAWCC Chapter 31 was held at The Monarch Hotel in Clackamas, Oregon.  
President Mary Gonzalez called the meeting to order at 2:30 PM.  28 members and 1 guest Bob 
Arnold were in attendance. 

Approval of Minutes – The June minutes were approved with a correction concerning the Tualatin 
Cable Access Company. 

Treasurer’s Report – Betty Chisum gave her report indicating “we continue to be solvent.” 

Membership Report – John Bailey Membership Chair was out of town, so no Membership Report 
was presented... 

Outside Activities Report – Reminder the annual picnic has been moved from Sunday the 15th of 
August to Sunday the 8th of August.  Picnic venue with be John & Mary Pohlpeter‟s Farm & Museum. 

Old Business –  Terry White mentioned we are still looking for home for a home for the M&F Master 
clock. 

Terry White distributed a Certificate of Appreciation to Mark DeAtley, for his service “on his (Terry‟s) 
watch.” 

New Business – Bob Arnold reported on the National Convention. 

Multi-Chapter – Sunday the 19th of September at The Monarch from 9AM to 3PM with lunch at Noon.  
Mart tables will be FREE when you buy Lunch. 

Luncheon Meetings – Dick Vigal reported he is still working on finding another meeting place. 

2011 Regional - Terry White reminded everyone about the first planning meeting for the 2011 
Regional will be Saturday the 21st of August, 1:30 PM at George & Marietta Matto‟s home, 670 SW 
Viewmont Dr., Portland, 503 292 3666.  Anyone interested in helping with this event is encouraged to 
attend and bring their ideas. 

Work Shop:  Terry White announced the date for the next workshop “Replacing Broken Gear Teeth” 

will be Saturday October 2nd  1PM at The Monarch Hotel.  Mike Robinson will be the facilitator. 

Raffle/ Drawing – Jeff Gonzalez did the drawing for some very nice books in Denise Johnson 
absence. 

Program – Charles Schubert and Bob Arnold presented a program with materials and photographs of 
Stenciling and Reverse Painting. They included historical information about this very old craft as well 
as detailed handouts. The program was very helpful and interesting. 

Meeting was adjourned at 3:35 PM 

Next meeting:  Sunday the 8th of August at the Pohlpeter Farm & Museum for the Chapter‟s Annual 
Picnic-BBQ 

Submitted by Kristen Freiermuth 
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 September 19, 2010 at the Monarch Hotel :  This is a Multi-Chapter 

meeting. Mart, Lunch and a Program to be Announced.  

 October 17, 2010  at the Beaverton Library:  Herschede clocks by Dan 

Usher  

 November 21, 2010 at the Beaverton Library:  Building a Regulator Clock 

by Tom Hammond 

 December, 2010  Holiday Gathering  

From the Interim Program Chair  

Kay Henselman 

It’s time for us to pass on the 

“Newsletter & Website” baton. 

Are you interested in taking 

over these important club 

tasks?  Its easy — and we can 

help with a smooth transition. 

Please send Jeff an email at 

newsletter@nawcc31.org 



 
 

Pacific Northwest 
Multi-Chapter Meeting 
At The Monarch Hotel 
In Clackamas, Oregon 

Sunday, September 19th, 2010 
9:30 AM until 3:00PM 

                         Registration Deadline is September 14th  

                       Registration  
All table holders must purchase meal.             

Name:_____________________________________ Guest_____________________________      
I need a table Yes____ No____ 

Phone:____________________________ 

Meals $18.00 per person x ______ (# of attendees) = $___________ 

Make checks payable to NAWCC Ch. 31 

Mail to: 20140 S. Fischers Mill Rd., Oregon City, Oregon   97045 

For Information call Mary @ 503-936-9859 or Kris @ 503-255-7685 

Lunch served at 12 noon 
Menu– Penne Pasta w/ chicken 

Pasta Primavera 
Linguine w/ pesto sauce 

Caesar Salad, Italian Meatballs, Rolls 
Dessert-Cookie Bars 

 And Beverage 

Program 
Early American Clocks 

1800-1850 
Please Bring your examples to 

share with the group 



 

Chapter 31 will be holding a workshop on 

"How to Replace a Broken Gear Tooth" 
 

 

 

 

 

Saturday October 2nd , 2010 
1:00 pm - 5:00 pm 

at the 

Monarch Hotel, Clackamas, Oregon 

 

Have you ever wanted to repair a broken gear tooth on a clock arbor 
but didn’t know how or where to start? 

Mike Robinson will take you through the steps on this clock repair task  

 

Registration is required so we know how many chairs will be needed. 

 

Please reserve me a chair at the  

Saturday October 2nd 2010 Horology Workshop  

Fill out and send to:  

Terry White (503.263.8357), 9480 S. Gribble Rd., Canby, OR 97013    

or email to tcwhite@canby.com 

Name:             

Address:             

Telephone:      E-Mail:      



20140 S. Fischer Mill Rd. 
Oregon City, OR 97045    

Council Members 

President 

— Mary Gonzalez  (president@nawcc31.org) 

Vice President 

— George Matto (vicepresident@nawcc31.org) 

Secretary 

—  Kris Freiermuth (secretary@nawcc31.org) 

Newsletter  Editor & Webmaster 

— Jeff Major (newsletter@nawcc31.org) 

Treasurer & Sunshine Person 

— Betty Chisum (treasurer@nawcc31.org) 

 

Directors 

Dan Miller (2012) 

Mark DeAtley (2012) 

Henry Casson (2014) 

Tom Hammond (2014) 

 

Committee Chairs 
Historian 

— Dan Miller 

Mart 

— Jeff Gonzalez 

Membership 

— John Bailey 

Program 

— Kay Henselman (Interim) 

Nominating & Elections 

— Harold Baesler 

Mailings 

— Jeff Major 

Workshops 

— Mike Robinson 

Raffle & Door Prizes 

— Jeff Gonzalez 

NAWCC Bulletin Coordinator 

— Tom Hammond 

Outside Events 

— Leo & Kris Freiermuth 

Your Council Members at work for you! 




